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Associate Membership Army Hockey Association
Patron:  General Sir Alex Harley KBE CB  Chairman:  Major (Retired) John Stuart

Dear AMAHA Members,






25th October 2023

DISSOLUTION OF ASSOCIATE MEMBERSHIP ARMY HOCKEY ASSOCIATION 
At the AMAHA AGM on Wednesday 10 May 2023 a quorum met and agreed that AMAHA should be dissolved with immediate effect.  I have now finally found time to inform you all of this decision and the steps that were taken to consider the future.
AMAHA was formed almost 50 years ago by Colonel Dennis Eagan with the aim of supporting the development of Hockey in the Army by means of raising funds but more importantly, keeping retired Army Hockey players, often influential in wider hockey circles, connected with Army Hockey.

It contributed significantly to Army hockey, particularly at representative levels, during its existence. It also formed an important role in the growth of Masters Hockey across the Armed Services leading the way in Services Masters Hockey development.
For many years it was the supporting agent for the Army Veterans Hockey team, responsible for appointing and supporting the Army Veterans Manager. In 2001 it provided substantial influence in supporting me personally, in that role at the time, in the successful attempt to introduce Masters Hockey to the Army Inter Corps championships.

However, times have changed. The modern Army has decreased in size and geographic spread over the intervening years. This has contributed in no small way into how sport is played from unit to Army level.
More and more Army hockey players play most of their hockey at civilian clubs, while retired members are staying more closely involved with Army Hockey through more regular Masters fixtures (now run directly through the AHA) and a keenly fought Inter Service Tournament. Consequently, AMAHA has become less relevant and has struggled to gain new membership over the last 5 or more years.
Whilst this is sad news, the AMAHA committee firmly believe that the organisation has fulfilled its purpose during its long and distinguished existence.  Therefore, based on the following factors the decision to wind-up AMAHA was taken:

· No succession plan; 

· The reduction in the size of the Army has less people doing more; 

· The amount of soldiers playing civilian hockey, and; 

· How the world changed, particularly in the amateur sporting arena, during and pre the COVID-19 lockdown; a lot of people found other interests and did not return to hockey.

Prior to the AMAHA AGM, a meeting was held with the President, Chairman and Secretary of the Army Hockey Association (AHA) and discussed the following options:

Option 1.  Due to the impending resignation of both the Chairman and Treasurer of AMAHA, successors be found to continue it to run in its current guise.  Both incumbents have tried to find successors, for almost 2 years and sadly to no avail.

Option 2.  Pass the running of AMAHA to AHA and allow it to continue in its current guise; this was declined.  Unfortunately, AHA are not resourced to take on further commitments; this included allowing AMAHA membership fees to be paid directly to AHA.
Option 3.  Dissolve AMAHA in line with it’s constitution recognising the role that it has played supporting Army Hockey. Under paragraph 22 of the AMAHA Constitution, all remaining funds will be passed to AHA to use as they see fit in promoting Army hockey.  The current value of the fund is £3,439.81; the bank account will be closed when all final administrative fees have been paid (postage etc), and the balance transferred to AHA.

When the decision had been made the following was directed:

· The Charlie Wood Memorial Trophy, which was introduced by AMAHA, will continue to be awarded and the recipient would be decided annually by the AHA Executive Committee.

· That AMAHA would be recognised as the organisation that introduced Master’s hockey to the Army.
· Best effort would be made to inform all current AMAHA members, via letters, e-mails and posting this letter on the AHA website.

General Alex and I would like to thank you all for your generous and unwavering support over the years and hope that you understand the decision taken.

Kind regards
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John Stuart

Chairman

Copy to:

AHA (President, Chairman and Secretary)

ASCB Finance Manager

AMAHA Treasurer

Page 2 of 2 Pages

